
Superintendent Report 12/2/22
Updates from around the district and the state.

1. Thursday, December 8 marks our 74th day of student attendance, with 10 school days
remaining until Christmas break.

2. Since Mr. Mackey returned to the district in his new capacity as part-time Vocational
Director, he has been busy working with GHS staff to build and expand relationships with
local businesses and organizations to provide new opportunities to our students. One of
those initiatives is a new job fair at GHS; I have included a copy of the flier in your folder.

3. We have completed the electronic upload portion of the Compliance Review I previously
mentioned last month. Kudos to the staff directly affected as they accomplished a difficult
task over the last 30 days. We will conduct the onsite portion on December 20.

4. As requested, I have provided a breakdown of the summative evaluations for teachers
for the 2021-22 school year in your folder. As a reminder, all evaluators must receive two
intensive initial training sessions (professional practice and student growth), pass both
tests, and then must be recertified every 5 years.

5. Regarding certain agenda items, here is some additional, more specific information:
a. Special Presentation from our auditor. He will share their findings with the board

virtually.
b. Special Presentation from Pete Perez. He will give a brief update on the

construction progress of the new CTE Center.


